

GREATER PHILADELPHIA REGIONAL SERVICE COMMITTEE
MEETING AUGUST 5, 1990

I. OPENING

A. Meeting opened with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer. The Twelve Traditions were read.

II. MINUTES

The minutes were read and approved.

III. AGENDA

The agenda was presented and approved by the ASR's.

IV. RECEPTION OF REPORTS

A. AREA REPORTS

1. PHILADELPHIA AREA

All sub-committees doing good. The Philadelphia Area midnight meeting every night of the week at 2205 Bridge Street. The Philadelphia area still needs help with the helpline bill. Regional Donation \$692.99.

2. RIVERFRONT AREA

Everything is going well. We have around 15 groups and support is fine. Our sub-committees are still in need of support. We just had our 2nd Annual Riverfront Conference and it went great. In the end we netted \$1500.00 so it wasn't a failure.

3. BUCKS COUNTY AREA

Area doing well. Due to lack of support the Together We Group, meeting Tuesday night moved to the Philadelphia Area. One Step Closer Group that met on Tuesday night in Feasterville folded. Radcliff Recovery Group and the New Way Group both need support in carrying a clear N.A. message. The Wednesday Fearless & Thorough Group is now a Speaker Topic discussion every week. Held elections last month. The results are CHAIR: Bonnie S.; CO-CHAIR: Bill H.; SECRETARY: Annette P.; Co-Secretary OPEN; P.I.: Dave D.; H & I: Bill M.; Policy: Bob M.; RSO Rep: Nick S.; LIT DISTRIBUTION: Nick S.; MEETING LIST: OPEN; ASR: OPEN; ALT. ASR: OPEN; UNITY: Tricia A.

UNITY Sub-Committee is sponsoring Labor Day Picnic on Monday Sept. 3 - The time and place is as yet unknown...H & I needs help fulfilling the woman's prison commitments...P.I. Doing well and has more members than ever for this time of year...Policy needs support - new policy has not yet been voted on by the groups. Should be known at next ASC.

4. CLEAN ACRES AREA

Area doing well but service commitment has fallen off. Our area picnic went well & we'd like to thank the fellowship for their support. Our up-coming Regional H & I day August 25th at YWCA in Coatesville, 423 E. Lincoln Highway, Business Route 30, is moving right along. There is some concern about lack of unity in scheduling events.

5. SMALL WONDER AREA

H & I and P.I. are struggling in our area. No Regional donation due to financial problems. GSR's aren't fulfilling their obligations to their groups and to the area. Our ASR has not gone to area service to be recognized yet. We had a nice turnout at our campout.

6. MONTCO AREA

H & I and P.I., committees doing well. Recently a lot of turnover at Area level for officers. Need to fill several key area positions. Some difficulty filling several H & I commitments. Need women to chair and share at Family House and local womens prison. Also one of several commitments at Gratersford Prison needs support.

7. DELCO AREA

No Regional Donation. Area doing fine. H & I is having difficulty with four meetings at this time due to lack of support by panel leaders. Womens and mens prison, Haverford Detox and Haverford State Hospital.

Next meeting 8-11 at 6:30 at Hipid Building...P.I. New meeting time and place, 2nd & 4th Thursdays of the month, Hipid at 7pm. New Acitivites Chair. Mark?...Lit Review had first meeting with Delaware on 6/21 moderate support. We still have no RSO rep.

8. INNER CITY AREA

Area doing well. The number of groups in the area continues to grow, however that growth is not always represented at our ASC meeting. Our Sub-committees are functioning well for the most part. P.I. meets the 2nd and 4th Thursday of the month at 6pm at 25th and Lehigh...Lit Review meets at 1pm on the 2nd Sat. of every month before Area Service. Our Area Service meets every 2nd Sat. of the month at 25th and Lehigh. 3pm...Helpline meets before areas service also. Policy comittee meets on the first and third Saturday of each month at 5pm at 5545 Baltimore Avenue. H&I meets every 2nd Thursday of the month at 3512 Haverford Avenue. Executive Committee of the Area meets the fourth Sunday of the month at 5545 Baltimore Ave at 12:30 pm...The Inner City Area will be holding a Convention to celebrate our first birthday. The Convention will be held November 23,24,& 25 at the Holiday Inn 18th and Market. Suggested price for registration \$40. Rooms will be \$70. Our convention Committee is functioning well and fundraisers are being held weekly to support our convention. There is no regional donation. Area continues to grow and carry our message. There are approximately 65 groups presently in our area. The area was represented at the WSC workshop in Virginia last month.

9. BEE HIVE AREA

We have 23 meetings, H & I, P.I., Policy, Convention Committee - all functioning well. Our convention is proceeding in schedule. We have a campout planned for August 24, 25, & 26 at Rickets Glen State Park. Our phone line is functioning well. No regional donation. This is my last regional as ASR. Hope to serve region any way I can.

10. SCHUYLKILL VALLEY AREA

Area is growing, we have a new group, the HERE AT LAST Group of Narcotics Anonymous. This brings us to 5 groups...We now have 21 meetings in our area...The HERE AT LAST Group has 17 meetings weekly. They are as follows:MONDAY to FRIDAY 5:30pm and 8:00pm. FRIDAY and SATURDAY 12:00 midnight. SATURDAY at 10:00pm and 8pm...There are other groups expressing interest in joining our area...We have filled the position of H & I Chair but still have many positions available: P.I. REP: HELPLINE REP: CO-CHAIR: ALT. ASR: ALT H & I REP.: LIT REP: CONVENTION COMMITTEE REP: MEETING LIST REP POLICY REP...Financially we are still struggling - the following groups are in need of support. THE GOD AS I UNDERSTAND HIM GROUP Saturdays 8:00pm at Charter Fairmount Institute, Fairthorne Street, Roxborough, The GUIDING LIGHT GROUP of NA which meets at Northlight Boys Club on Green Lane in the Manayunk section at 7:30 pm Tuesday Eve. We have a donation of \$100.

11. SCRANTON-METRO AREA

We put on a campout on July 4,5,6,7,8, 1990. We about broke even. Went well for all there...We still have 8 groups with 10 meetings, We need to branch out and grow in our standing sub-committees. Our H & I sub-committee has folded. P.I. is growing. We are beginning to adopt fund flow and hope for a donation at the next Regional.

B. R.S.R. REPORT

1. Arlington WSC Quarterly Workshop

*AD-HOC Committee on NA Service

Discussed problems in Metropolitan areas created by increased growth such as large ASC's forming of new regions etc.

*A number of concerns expressed about the number of changes the Guide would make to our services.

*About 20 members from this region attended the workshop. Good turnout.

2.WSC Fellowship Report

A number of concerns were expressed about the regions who attended WSC and formed motions, expressed concerns etc. Our region was one of these.

3.The WSC Ad-Hoc Committee on NA service is holding a workshop at the Airport Marriott on August 24-26. All members are encouraged to attend.

4.The "unapproved" Blue Basic Text...See "Open Letter from the BOT's concerning the unauthorized printing of the Basic Text. A number of members (RSR; RSR-alt., Reg. Chair and Co-Chair, Area Chairs) received cease and desist letters from a law firm of WSO asking that those printing, funding, distributing the unauthorized text stop immediately or legal action would be taken...An apology letter was received about a week later from the WSO concerning this.

5.WSO Executive Director

Bob Stone's contract as WSO executive director/office manager was not renewed as a result of a decision by the WSO Board of Directors in conjunction with the Board of Trustees. A task force of WSB/WSO Board members is currently looking for a new office manager. Salary range approximately 50-60 IC.

C. R.S.O.

1.RSO REPORT BOARD INC.

Board is developing direction while lacking in consistent representation from areas. The two regional reps are resigning so there are now three regional reps needed to better establish a working relationship with the RSC. We have been discussing this issue for approximately a year. Discussed the Special Worker coming from within or outside the fellowship. Next RSO meeting is Monday Aug. 6, 1990 at office...We have a nomination of Scott D. for treasurer, Richie C. as Secretary, but Richie has advised his Vice Chair of intention to resign as of 8-4-90.

2.RSO TREASURERS REPORT

The Literature account has the amount \$36,907.35. We have two drop bags for the PSFS and Continental Banks. We owe \$57 for June rent. May phone bill of \$90.97 was paid. Office Account has \$1,116.46. In the future a computer status of our account will be on file with the Regional Secretary.

3.LITERATURE REPORT (NO REPORT GIVEN)

4.MEETING LIST

Summer/Fall 1990 meeting list were finally delivered to RSO on 7-24. Many copies were bound incorrectly (pages in wrong order and some missing, some duplicated). Areas which purchased meeting lists on 7-24 or 7-31 should check those copies and contact their meeting list rep or the committee chairperson if they have bad copies. Printer will be contacted about reprinting or replacing...We feel the meeting list of 44 pages and a press run of 30,000 has probably outgrown our current printers ability to service adequately. Problems in printing, stocking, and errors have increased...Committee reviewing estimates from other printers at next meeting Monday 9-17-, 7:00pm at the Regional Office 6182 Ridge Avenue, Phila. Support needed for input...Committee needs a

Co-Chair and Secretary and as always SUPPORT...Continue to report any changes to your area rep or the committee chairperson (Arlene 473-3249) In addition to specially scheduled meetings, this committee meets at each Regional Weekend, Saturday at 10:00am.

C. SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS

1. HOSPITALS AND INSTITUTIONS

REGIONAL H & I event to be held in Clean Acres (Y.W.C.A. Coatesville) 10 World Level H & I Speakers to make up panels on 6 topics. Four from Boston, 2 from New York and 2 from New Jersey as well as 1 from Ohio and 1 from Connecticut. All areas received flyers for this event. There will also be a dinner dance & Marathon meeting (12:00pm to 6:00pm) **DINNER IS FREE** and dance is \$3.00 donation...H & I needs check for \$900 from Treasurer to give to RSC for establishing \$100 budget for each area in the RSO computer...H & I is forming an Ad-Hoc Committee to look into the possible restructuring of Riverfront & Inner City H & I commitments...All areas attended Regional Sub-Committee meeting and support is great...New Secretary, Dwon from Inner City...Having 500 letterheads printed...SMALL WONDER FINALLY SENT AN H & I REP!

2. PUBLIC INFORMATION

a. WSC QUARTERLY

*Work continues on IP's "NA - A RESOURCE IN THE COMMUNITY" and "P.I. AND THE NA MEMBER" hope to have them ready for conference approval in April.

*Goals and Projects for the WSC P.I.

(1) Target Audience (Treatment)

(2) Video - 15 to 20 minutes

(3) Task Force (Meeting)

(4) Fear of First Meeting

(5) BOT Internal and External Meetings

(6) Search of Current Films

(7) Develop Outline and Visuals by April

*The WSC P.I. gave two major presentations-the first one in Berlin- This was a difficult one as their professionals do not feel that addiction is a disease. The second one was in Barbado-this was very successful and they want NA there.

*WSC P.I. has come up with a plan for the Regions that have strong P.I. Committees to adopt a Nation of Area, etc., to help them get NA started.

*New Co-Chair for WSC P.I., Roger Allen (Carrie Resigned). I was voted in as a voting member of the WSC P.I.

*August 11, 12, is the Multi-Regional Weekend at the Holiday Inn at Trevoze, Pa.

b. MEETING 8-4-90

Only 5 areas showed up ...Bee Hive, Phila., Delco, Clean Acres, Bucks...Concerned about disunity in this Region...2 regions ago we averaged between 20 and 30 members - now we are trying to function 5. Lack of Regional support resulted in SWANNA being the sole rep attending the Summer Institute on Drug and Alcohol Abuse (This was a regional function) and another fellowships literature was on our table...We have been invited to participate in a conference in March hosted by the State of Pa.-the theme is The Addict Returning To Work- and the participants will be Pa. Labor and Industry. More information will follow...The Phila. P.I. committee has been working with Inner City and Riverfront on a P.I. presentation however the literature bill is being footed by the Phila Area and I am asking these areas if they can each donate literature for these presentations so they can have literature on hand without all the funds coming from the one area.

- 3.POLICY (SEE ATTACHED REPORT)
 4.LITERATURE REVIEW (SEE ATTACHED REPORT)
 5.UNITY (NO WRITTEN REPORT)
 6.CLEAN SHEET (NO REPRESENTATIVE PRESENT)
 7.HELPLINE

Regional Meeting attended by Delco, Bee Hive, Swanna Clean Acres and Bucks...A scheduled representative from phone company was cancelled as the individual was more interested in selling this service to individual areas and not regionalization...The areas in attendance discussed how they handled Helpline and how much money this was costing...Presently the combined espenses of all areas is approximately \$13,000 annually. There is a need to have workshops, possibly 4-5 in the next year to address among other things confusion in different areas.

Clean Acres is having a workshop on October 20 and we might start by participating. A Bell-Atlantic Rep will be present at the Multi-Regional Weekend doing a presentation on the different options available to us from them-mostly the Centrex Systems- and the feasibility of 800 service, etc.

8.CONVENTION

9th GPRCNA tentatively scheduled for January 7,8,9, 1991-we are trying to push date back...ELECTIONS Executive Committee: Chair-Gary F. Co-Chair-Danny M.; Secretary-Colleen S.;Treasurer-Paul Z.; Co-Treasurer-Jill F....

Sub-committee	Chair	Co-Chair
Hotel Liaison	Steve K.	Steve D.
Registration	Steve R.	OPEN
Program	Greg D.	Jack C.
Hospitality	Teresa R.	Mindy L.
Arts & Graphics	Debbie F.	Billy S.
Security	Carol J.	Mike S.
Fund Raising	Frank M.	OPEN
Merchandising	Donald H.	OPEN
Convention Information	Dorothy R.	OPEN

Three sub-committee positions where no one present who was willing to serve that had the clean time requirements. Motion were made as each position came up and clean time was waived as follows:

Merchandising was waived from 3 to 2 years

Security waived from 2 years to 18 mos.

Arts and Graphics Co-Chair was waived from 1 yr to 11 mos.

All committee members will be advised of the time and place for the convention meetings as soon as set.

TO GO BACK TO THE AREAS:

*WE NEED A THEME AND A LOGO-anyone with ideas or input please attend the next committee meeting(which will be announced as soon as confirmed)

*4 Co-Chair positions remain open and anyone who wants to get involved should attend the convention meeting:Open positions are

FUND RAISING CO-CHAIR: MERCHANDISING CO-CHAIR: CONVENTION INFORMATION CO-CHAIR: REGISTRATION CO-CHAIR

9. J.A.C. (NO WRITTEN REPORT)

10. ADMINISTRATIVE (NO MEETING HELD)

POLICY RESIGNATION

=====

Well, there certainly isn't much to report, so I won't. I've enjoyed the one experience writing policy with Bucks County. I want to apologize to Schuylkill Valley for the lost phone number. I'll be in touch with Butch to help with your policy in an unofficial capacity.

I'm resigning because no one has shown any interest whatsoever in the tasks of policy. I refuse to write policy or do work on policy alone, that is not the proper way to do it! You can say what you want to about me, but each of you must search your own conscience as to whether you had any commitment to a policy committee.

This region seems more interested in conventions, fund-raisers, parties and dances than service.

Grateful Dave



Narcotics Anonymous

GREATER PHILADELPHIA REGIONAL LITERATURE REVIEW
P.O. BOX 42628, PHILADELPHIA, PA. 19101-2628

REG. LIT. COMMITTEE REPORT AUGUST 5, 1990

On July 1, I held an open forum for all interested or concerned about the Fellowship Literature Committee, (FLC), to review its history. Inner City ALC chair was the only one who showed up! It was also suggested that the areas do the same, and I would be glad to come and support such an effort. Riverfront was the only other area to request such a workshop. However, I visited Delco and they refused to deal with anything about it. Several other people privately called me for info.

The latest on the FLC is that it was brought up in the WSC quarterly in Arlington, in July. The World Lit Comm received news of this and it somehow got blown out of proportion and received misrepresentation. The original people involved with this concept have agreed that the FLC has burned itself out and was folded that weekend. It seemed to only have people feeling threatened with disunity. I suggest that the motions brought back and any further discussion on this topic cease and lets move in a more positive direction to correct our World Services problems. If anyone has any more questions on the FLC, feel free to contact me.

Also, I'm proposing to this RSC that we fold the idea of a standing Regional Literature Review Comm (RLC). I personally cannot foresee the need for such a committee. After 1½ years of existence since this regions formation in 1982, it has functioned with a handicap. It has not received consistent support since then. Lack of support in such a vital function in our fellowship has spread and is being taken over by professionals. Even several areas we have supported don't receive enough support from their own areas! So, coordination of workshops has been an inanimate job, and very little work is going past area level.

Finally, i'm finding that the WLC is starting to phase out the participatory involvement of the fellowship at group, area and region levels. We would only have a chance to be involved if you are on a world committee or have been appointed by such. For the past year, I've expressed my concerns for the process of addicts writing for addicts, opening doors for "all" involvement. Unfortunately, I believe this type of work will not be available for long. Once the Guide to Service passes, we will no longer need the RSC. This is all due to a involvement, education and understanding at group level on these topics.

In my attempts to spark interest in this committee, many have called but very few have hung tough. I am very grateful to that few, since those addicts had a tremendous impact on my personal recovery, in my belief in service and why I'm here.

Another sad fact is that the multi-regional newsletter has gotten to the point of folding. Very few regions have responded without me pushing for their input. I'm sending out a closing letter of this word and giving the opportunity to pick this job up.



Narcotics Anonymous

GREATER PHILADELPHIA REGIONAL LITERATURE REVIEW
P.O. BOX 42628, PHILADELPHIA, PA. 19101-2628

RLC REPORT (cont.)

On a personal note, for the purpose of keeping the 'original' writing process alive for the new addicts coming in the rooms, I will stay involved. I suggest to the areas to continue in their committees and I will support them on a personal basis. I am also looking for groups without an ALC to start working on "new" literature development. So, keep in touch if your interested.

As far as my resignation goes, its short and sweet. Upon attending this last RSC, I feel I've done my best and fulfilled my job to my ability. I'm hoping my future positions will be just as enlightening and rewarding. Thank you all and see you in the rooms.

Sincerely An Addict
Seeking Recovery,

A handwritten signature in cursive script, appearing to read 'Henry'.

Henry
(215) 533 0389

Closing Budget for June/July 1990

Arlington(gas)	-	\$18.70
<u>TOTAL</u>	-	<u>\$18.70</u>

11. CONFERENCE AD-HOC

Sub-Committee participation continues to benefit from the Regional Weekends. Little or no support at the dinner and dance. Motion to be presented in new business to change weekend format.

Accounting for Weekend:

EXPENSES:

Rooms	\$377.00 (minus \$100 Deposit)
Restaurant	382.02
D.J.	200.00
Flyers	24.55
	<u>-\$983.57</u>
Receipts	+ 565.00
Balance	<u>(\$418.57)</u>

Next RSC Weekend:

October 6th and 7th

Days Inn

Andalusia, Bucks Co.

I-95 & Woodhaven

Info: Rob U. 873-9374

12. SELECT COMMITTEE ON CONVENTION POLICY (NO REP)

13. AD-HOC COMMITTEE TO SELECT CONVENTION SITES (NO WRITTEN REPORT)

14. AD-HOC COMMITTEE TO INVESTIGATE OUR RELATIONSHIP WITH THE WSO
(NO WRITTEN REPORT)

15 TREASURERS REPORT

G.P.R.S.C. 8/90

	CREDIT	DEBIT	BALANCE
AREA DONATION			
PHILADELPHIA	692.99		
RIVERFRONT	175.12		
BUCKS	-0-		
CLEAN ACRES	-0-		
SMALL WONDER	-0-		
MONTCO	-0-		
DELCO	-0-		
INNER CITY	-0-		
BEE HIVE	-0-		
SCHUYLKILL VALLEY	<u>100.00</u>		
	968.11		
CONFERENCE COMMITTEE/RETURN	45.00		
P.I. RETURN	520.00		

35,375.30

DATE	CHECK#	EXPENDITURES	
8/5-90	203	SECRETARY SUPPLIES(Postage, Copies) Given to Toni Moore	153.84
	204	Postage, Flyers Copies, Supplies(H&I)	34.68
	205	Key Largo Restaurant/Conf. Weekend	382.02
	206	Hotel For Regional Weekend	377.00
	207	Brandywine Printing(Rob Upleger)	24.55
	208	Extra Room At WSC Quarterly Va.	170.82
	209	WSC Rooms/P.I. Wknd 8/10-11-90	438.84
	210	Phone Bills for Multi Regional Wknd	61.12
	211	Literature for P.I.	345.00
	212	Swanna/Supplies-Multi-Regional Wknd	185.00
	213	Ernie/Coffee, Tea etc Multi-Reg. Wknd	200.00
	214	Literature Review(gas)Henry Deitz	18.70
	215	RSR/to John Swanson-food& Rental Car	158.08
	216	Literature for H&I Committee	900.00
	217	Air Fare, Food, Hotel LA. 1/4 10/90	<u>1000.00</u>
			4449.56

NEW BALANCE

30,925.65

V. NOMINATIONS AND ELECTIONS

A. NOMINATIONS

1. Treasurer No nominations
2. Co-Chair

Ernie E. nominated - nominee qualified self

3. Regional RSO Rep No nominations..

M/S/P TO CLOSE NOMINATIONS FOR CO-CHAIR OF REGION

4. Policy Chair

Vito L. Nominated - nominee qualified self

M/S/P To remove clean sheet rep from office for failure to perform duties

M/S/P To close nomination for today

B. ELECTIONS

S. Craig was voted in as RSO Treasurer

VI. OLD BUSINESS

M/S/P (7-2-2) Motion Carried By Majority

That the Philadelphia Region not have any involvement with the FLC until the FLC has been accepted by areas.

INTENT: THERE ARE TOO MANY QUESTIONS TO BE ANSWERED THAT MAY AFFECT NA AS A WHOLE.

M/S/F (3-6-2) Motion Fails

For the GPRLC to become part of and participate in the FLC.

INTENT: SO THAT THE LITERATURE, ADDICT WRITING FOR ADDICTS, BECOMES PART OF OUR FELLOWSHIP AGAIN

M/S/F Motion Fails

That the meeting list not include formats, however, the meeting list will still include non-smoking (NS), wheel chair (WC), open (O) and closed (C) codes.

INTENT: TO BE MORE COST EFFECTIVE BY (1) DECREASING TYPESETTING COSTS, (2) DECREASING CHANGES, AND (3) DECREASING SPACE AND THE NUMBER OF PAGES AND TO WORK WITHIN THE 4TH TRADITION.

M/S/F Motion Fails

To change the name of the Region to KEYSTONE-SMALL WONDER

INTENT: TO REFLECT THE GEOGRAPHY AND GROWTH OF THE REGION.

VII. NEW BUSINESS

M/S RULED OUT OF ORDER

That our RSR Resign as RSR if he takes a position on the World Trustee Ad-Hoc Committee on the 12 Traditions.

INTENT: So that the RSR and RSR Alt. may focus all their attention to all WSC Committees and not any specific committee and not lose focus of their primary responsibility and possibly missing valuable information

M/S/TO GO BACK TO THE GROUPS

THAT ANY OFFICER ON THE REGIONAL LEVEL BE REMOVED FROM OFFICE WHO HAS BEEN INVOLVED WITH SELLING, PRINTING AND FUNDING OF THE LITTLE LIGHT BLUE BASIC TEXT.

INTENT: OFFICERS HAVE BEEN OVER STEPPING THEIR COMMITMENTS AND BREAKING THE 12TH TRADITION OF NA.

M/STO GO BACK TO THE GROUPS

THAT ANY AREA RSO BOARD REP WHO MISSES TWO CONSECUTIVE BOARD MEETING WILL NOT BE RECOGNIZED BY THE BOARD.

INTENT: SO THAT THE BOARD HAVE CONSISTENCY AND BETTER SERVE THE REGION IN ITS RESPONSIBILITIES OF WHAT THE RSO WAS SET UP FOR. ALSO TO BETTER SERVE THE AREA THAT IS SENDING THAT REP IN TERMS OF BEING ABLE TO REPORT BACK TO THEIR AREA AND ULTIMATELY TO FOLLOW WITHIN THE 5TH TRADITION.

M/STO GO BACK TO THE GROUPS

THAT THE GPRSC ALLOW THE GPRSO TO RAISE THE PRICE OF LITERATURE AND ALL OTHER MERCHANDISE THE SAME AMOUNT THAT THE WSO RAISES THE PRICE TO US.

INTENT: TO BE RESPONSIBLE AND TO FULFILL THE PURPOSE THAT THE GPRSC CREATED THE RSO FOR.

SOME EXAMPLES:

	WSO	OURS	LOSS
CONVENTION HANDBOOK	3.00	2.00	1.00
GROUPS READING	1.50	1.00	.50
GUIDE TO P.I.	3.50	3.00	.50
H & I HANDBOOK	5.00	2.00	3.00

M/STO GO BACK TO THE GROUPS

THAT THE REGION LOCK INTO ONE LOCATION TO HOLD THE REGIONAL WEEKEND FOR A PERIOD OF ONE YEAR OR LESS BEGINNING APRIL 1991

INTENT: TO STABILIZE A FAMILIAR LOCATION FOR THE FELLOWSHIP TO IDENTIFY WITH AND HOPEFULLY SUPPORT.

NOTE: Existing Policy states that the RSC Weekend to equally rotate through the region. This motion would change existing policy.

M/S/P (7-0-3) Motion Carried By Majority)

To Dissolve Ad-Hoc Committee on our Relationship with the BOT, WSO & WSC.

III OPEN FORUM

Bee Hive Area dispelled rumor that the area had approved the little blue basic text. It has not approved or disapproved it. People are confused with the FLC on the book.

It was questioned whether we should be dealing with increasing our literature prices or should we be doing something about getting the World to reduce its proces.

M/S/P (7-0-1) Motion Carried By Majority

That the merchandise at the office be turned over to 1991 Convention Committee

M/S/P (6-2-0) Motion Carried By Majority

That the Convention Committee sell all old merchandise for \$1.00 per item.

M/S/P (6-0-3) Motion Carried By Majority

That the money be turned back to the Convention Committee (generated by the sale of old merchandise)

M/S/P (152-0-0)

To Close Meeting At 4:50pm

